
 
 

AN INDEPENDENT PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

NEWSLETTER No.4 JUNE 2021 Principal: Kath Ward 
IMPORTANT DATES 

21-25/06/21 NAIDOC WEEK 28/06-02/07/21 COUNTRY WEEK 

02/07/21 LAST DAY TERM 2 19/07/21 SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY 

20/07/21 STUDENT FIRST DAY TERM 3 21/07/21 REPORTING TO PARENTS (EARLY CLOSE FOR STUDENTS) 

 

 
This chilly time of year is a great time for rugging up 
by the fire and contemplating the future! That is what 
we are calling upon our current Year 10s to do. On 
Friday 18 June 2021, teaching staff from across the 
Learning Areas shared snippets of information about 
their courses to help in that future decision-making 
process.  
 

Our goal is to ensure that the next two years really 
sets them on a pathway to success. As parents and 
care givers, I know that you want what is best for 
your children. Here are some pointers to consider 
when you are discussing the many options being 
presented: 
 

¶ Remember that you know your child best é and 
we know our profession. Listen to the advice of 
the staff who have taught your child about 
recommended pathways. Also, review the 
Semester One report when it becomes available 
to see how your child is currently tracking 
academically. At the end of the day, the choice of 
yours, we just want it to be an informed choice. 

¶ Make pathway decisions WITH your child, not 
FOR your child. Regardless of the chosen 
pathway, sacrifices will need to be made. The 
pressures of senior schooling will impact upon 
their life and they need to be committed to the 
cause. They are more likely to do that if they are 
on a pathway of their choosing. 

¶ If considering ATAR ï remember that the front 
door is the best door! While there are many 
alternative pathways to university, recent data 
released by UWA was that only 6 out of 10 
students on an alternative pathway actually 
completed their degree. 

In contrast, 89% - so 9 out of 10 students who 
undertook the rigours of ATAR in senior 
schooling completed their degree.  They are all 
likely to accrue a HECS debt é but only some 
will be able to make the most of the qualification 
gained.  So, if your child has the demonstrated 
capacity and the desire to pursue ATAR ï 
encourage them to go for it! 

¶ Unlike when I was at school, there is a raft of 
different options available to young people today. 
If your child is interested in something out of the 
ordinary or that you know is currently not offered 
through the school or TAFE, it is a great idea to 
speak with Gavin Palmer. He will be able to find 
out what your options are. 

¶ Finally, encourage a positive mindset.  Life wasnôt 
meant to be easy but when people are engaged 
in work that they are passionate about or have an 
end goal in mind, it can certainly be fun! 
Encourage your child to challenge themselves to 
óstrive to achieveô to their utmost capacity. 
 

The Year 10 Course Counselling parent information 
night is scheduled for 5.30pm on Tuesday 3 August 
(Week three of term three). Please mark that in your 
diaries. 
 

Kath Ward 
Principal 
 

Off and Away All Day  
Please remind your child to 
remember our mobile phone 
policy. The Department of 
Education mandates that 
phones are off and away all 
day. At DSHS that means 
from bell to bell. Staff should 
not see or hear a phone 
during the day. If staff see a 
phone students will be 
directed to lodge it in the 
office where it will be stored 

for the remainder of the day. Parents will be notified. 
The only exception is if a teacher gives students 
explicit direction to use their phone for an education 
activity in class otherwise, it is off and away all day. 
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Are you planning an in -term 

family holiday?  
Please be aware that schools are obliged to adhere 
to the Education Act 1999 which states that 
attendance at school is compulsory. Of course, 
students should stay home if sick and there are other 
reasonable causes for absence such as cultural 
reasons. A family holiday occurring during the 
school term is not considered a reasonable cause to 
be absent. This is stated in our school assessment 
policies as ratified by our School Board. 
 
Any families considering withdrawing their child for 
the purposes of a family holiday should make an 
appointment with the principal to discuss their 
intentions. This will allow the absence to be 
explained. Please do not simply email teachers 
directly asking for work. We want to work with you 
as partners in your childôs education and ask that 
you please note the following: 
 
Å The school is not obliged to provide curriculum for 

absences owing to in-term holidays.  
Å The family is responsible for organising for their 

child/ren to catch up on work missed. 
Å Students will not be excused from set 

assessments but they may negotiate when they 
can occur. 

Å Failure to complete assessments has potential to 
negatively impact upon student achievement. 
 

 

Mathematics Homework Club  
 

Tuesdays 3:30pm - 4:30pm, Room 2 
Thursdays 3.30pm - 4.30pm, Room 2 
 

Do you need assistance with your Mathematics 
homework or maybe just Maths in general? Pop in 
for 5 minutes or stay for the duration Itôs all about 
meeting your need. 
 

All years welcome! 
 

Year 12s ð Lunch with the Leavers ! 

Our Year 12s enjoyed Subway for lunch during 
Week 5 joined by teaching staff who donned their 
old Leavers jumpers. Maroon and navy seemed to 
be the colour of choice "back in the old days", haha!  
 
Big thanks to Mr Palmer for organising and Mrs Judd 
for rallying staff to wear their Leavers jumpers. 
 

 

 
 

 

Science Tutoring & Homework Club  
 
Mondays 3:15pm - 4:30pm, Room 15 
 
All students are invited to come along and either 
study or get some help with their science homework. 
 
 

Year 12 ATAR Chemistry  
The Year 12 Chemistry class has been studying a 
module of content called ñOxidation and Reductionò 
this term. An important section of the module relates 
to batteries and rechargeable cells. 



 
On Friday 28th May, we were fortunate to have a visit 
from Kingsley Gibson with his BMW electric vehicle 
(EV). Kingsley gave a really clear explanation about 
the benefits and daily running applications of the EV, 
as well as the differences between an EV and a 
ñregularò internal combustion vehicle. Students had 
a good look over the EV, and we were all really 
impressed with how quiet the vehicle was and how 
much room there was inside!  
 
Lindsay Stirling 

 
 

Year 10 Science  
The Year 10 cohort has 
recently completed their first 
rotation of studies in the 
science disciplines. 10 
Science 1 has been studying 
Chemistry with Mr. Stirling 
and as part of the course 
they have covered the 
concept of exothermic (heat-
releasing) and endothermic 
(heat-absorbing) reactions.  

 

 

 
To put this into real-life practice (and have a bit of 
fun) they completed a lab. activity in Week 7 this 
term where they manufactured ice-cream in a bag, 
using ice, salt, sugar, milk, cream and a lot of muscle 
power. 
 
Essentially, the salt acts to depress the melting point 
of the ice, giving a lower mixing temperature which 
assists the cream, milk and sugar to chemically 
combine and bind together to form an edible solid - 
vanilla-flavoured ice-cream. The activity was a great 
practical application of a lot of the concepts the 
students have covered during the course of the 
term's study. 
 
Mr Stirling 
 

 
As part of our study of History this year, we engaged 
a presenter from Edith Cowan University to give a 
Master Class on ATAR History Skills. 
 
Greg Burns was at Denmark SHS for the day 
spending three periods with the Year 12s and three 
periods with the 11s. 
 
Reenie Scott 
 

Comments from the 12s were as follows: 
 
ñVery educational experience, gave an in-depth 
insight into the course and taught key skills for 
exams, wish it could have lasted longer as it was 
very useful. Would recommend for anyone doing 
History.ò - Jacob Bennett 
 
ñLearnt a lot about the way that the exams are 
marked, what to pay close attention to while 
answering questions and the importance of 
evaluation across all questions. I would've loved to 
spend more time on the workshop, covering source 
analysis more closely and going over essays in 
detail.ò - Flynn Thompson 

 



Geographers Loose in Albany  

 
 
Earlier this term, the Yr 12 ATAR Geography class 
escaped the confines of the classroom to visit 
Albany. The goal was to conduct fieldwork and learn 
more about the concept of urban greening as a 
strategy to mitigate the impacts of biodiversity loss. 
The class was fortunate enough to meet with three 
guest speakers over the course of the day: 
 

 
 

¶ Sayah Drummond from the Oyster Harbour 
Catchment Group, who gave us insight into the 
value of residential backyards for threatened 
species such as the Western Ringtail Possum. 

¶ Pete Stewart from the City of Albany, who walked 
us through the Lake Seppings Revegetation 
Project, and who organised for the students to do 
their own hands-on reveg! 

¶ Wayne ñDiddyò Turner from the City of Albany 
who gave us all the latest detail on the Cityôs 
Urban Tree Strategy. 

 
The students were fantastic. They were attentive, 
interested and engaged. The day was a lot of fun 
and invaluable for our studies in Semester One. 
 

 
 
 

Practise Makes Perfect  
Just wanted to send some praise to the Year 12 
ATAR Geogs students who gave of their free time to 
attend an after school revision workshop in the lead 
up to their exams. We used Webex to join with other 
regional students to go over some of the key 
concepts we had studied in first semester. A huge 
effort from the students who made it there - well 
done! It was also a huge effort to get through all the 
pizza, fruit and muesli bars which were put on! 

 
 

Hands -on History  
Our Year 9s have recently 
been studying World War 1 
in Humanities and Social 
Sciences. To give the 
subject a bit more 
immediacy, the Department 
organised to borrow a loan 
box from the Museum of the 
Great Southern. These 
boxes contain replicas of 
artefacts from the time-
period, which students are 

encouraged to hold, pass around, explore, and 
inquire about. Ms Carver created learning stations to 
go with the items, and students worked in groups to 
try and figure out what each artefact was, and what 
insights it could give into the nature of the Great 
War. Pictured is Year 9 student Tom Stock just doing 
his own thing. 
 
Anthony Ritchie ï HaSS Teacher 
 

 
 
The Denmark Student Council are raising funds to 
support others in need. The Student Council will 
allocate funds raised to various initiatives, starting 
with supporting Kalbarri District High School to 
rebuild after the cyclone. 
 
We appreciate your support. 
 
Containers for Change Scheme ID: C10457778 
 
 


